
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE

HELD ON 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

DC.48/07
SECTION 106 AGREEMENTS IN RELATION TO PUBLIC OPEN SPACE AND PLAY AREAS



GUIDANCE NOTE: USE OF PLANNING OBLIGATIONS

The Executive had, on 19 March 2007, considered a report of the Director of Community Services (CS.16/07) setting out new Policy and Procedures to be adopted by the City Council in order to improve performance in securing community benefits (public open spaces, sports and play facilities) as a result of development.  The report included new schedules of costs for the calculation of commuted sums to be required from developers in relation to public open space and associated facilities.

The Executive had referred the report to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and this Committee for consultation (Minute Excerpt EX.064/07 refers).

Also submitted was a report of the Director of Development Services (DS.42/07) providing Members with the opportunity to comment on the preparation and content of a Guidance Note on achieving positive planning through the use of planning obligations.

The Principal Development Control Officer, and the Green Spaces Manager were in attendance and presented their respective reports, outlining the key issues upon which Members’ comments were sought.

In considering the reports, Members made the following observations:

1. In response to comments/concerns regarding the process for the submission of reports to the Committee, the Principal Development Control Officer stated that he had submitted report DS.42/07 (prior to its submission to the Executive) with a view to giving the Committee the opportunity to comment on the Guidance Note at an early stage.

Members appreciated the opportunity to put forward their views and thanked the Officers concerned.  The did, however, feel that Overview and Scrutiny must also be afforded the opportunity to comment upon report DS.42/07.



2. Members noted that for all public open space, equipped play areas and formal sport pitches forming part of any Section 106 Agreement, a 10 year maintenance payment, payable upon adoption of the facility, was required.  They considered that that maintenance period should be extended to at least fifteen years.  It was also important that all divisions within the City Council worked together to secure a corporate approach on the use of planning obligations.

3. The provision of off-site play areas could be advantageous since that would afford children from the whole community to benefit from those facilities.

4. A ‘common pot’ could be set up so that monies could be aggregated to fund significant improvements in particular areas, including improvements to community buildings, cycle way maintenance, elderly person’s accommodation, hostels, etc.  

5. Members noted that currently the Council’s policy was to seek Section 106 contributions only from those housing developments above a threshold of forty units, and that development in the rural area would rarely meet that criteria.   They were concerned to ensure that rural communities could also benefit from the use of planning obligations and endorsed the suggested abolishment of that threshold, commenting that contributions should be sought in respect of all developments irrespective of their size.

6. A Member felt that it was important that developments should not be occupied until the required highway infrastructure works had been implemented by the developer.

RESOLVED – That the observations of the Development Control Committee, as detailed above, be conveyed to the Executive.







